Louisiana State Board of Nursing

Mrs. Louise Murphy, R.N. President

907 Pere Marquette Building 150 Baronne Street New Orleans, Louisiana 70112-2382 504-568-5464

Miss Merlyn M. Maillian, R.N. **Executive Director**

November 19, 1986

Patricia Whaley, R.N. Head Nurse, IV Therapy Our Lady of the Lake Regional Medical Center 5000 Hennessy Boulevard Baton Rouge, LA 70809

Dear Ms. Whaley:

At its regular meeting on November 13, 1986, the Board of Nursing deliberated on your request for an opinion regarding registered nurses removing Hickman or Broviac catheters. The Board's opinion is as follows:

> The removal of Hickman or Broyiac catheters is not within the legal scope of practice for a registered nurse.

If you have questions regarding this opinion, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Sister Lucie Leonard, MSN,RN

Sinter For Learne

Nursing Practice Consultant

ngre 86. 23